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The White Horse Scatter, 2025 
June update 

 
 

Hi, Richard Sansom here from West Wilts VMCC, just an update on how this 
year’s “Scatter” is progressing. 
 
With the event date of Sunday July 13th fast approaching, entries are 
developing well.  
 
In fact, the level of interest has enabled us to commit to placing an order for a 
“finishers award”, namely a butterfly clutch pin, of the following design:  
 

 
 
 
Although we aim to include all entrants on the day with an award, if numbers 
surpass plans, we may be required to issue on an application dated, first 
come, first served, basis. 
 
In terms of folk that have signed up thus far, it’s certainly evolving into quite a 
wide-ranging event….. 
 

• Naked, sports, cruiser, touring, adventure and enduro style motorcycles 

• Solo, sidecar & three-wheeler representation 

• Machines from 1910 through the present day 

• Twenty-five different manufactures 

• “Journey in” distances of up to two hundred miles 

• 30% new to attending a VMCC associated event 

• 50% first time entrants 

https://westwilts.vmcc.net/
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As for the event terrain, all forty locations have now been double checked in 
terms of their appropriateness and the validity of their associated “question”. 
 
I can certainly vouch that having checked several, it’s an amazing way to 
discover parts of the area that in a word, are stunning. 
 

 
 

In terms of The Three Magpies venue, several entrants have expressed an 
interest in staying over at the pub’s camp site.  
 
So, if it’s something you’ve been considering, you would not be alone. 
 
Probably an appropriate time to mention that our friends over at the Dorset 
Section have intentionally scheduled their “Dakar” event the preceding day. 
 

 
 
Take a look at the Dorset Section website if tempted to make a full weekend of it. 

It’s a gentle Green Lane run with plenty of 
opportunity to indulge in tea, coffee and cake, 
all surrounded by spectacular views.  
 
Almost any light, VMCC eligible motorcycle can 
manage the lanes. 
 
 

https://westwilts.vmcc.net/
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Please share with those that may have an interest. 
 
Best regards, Richard. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finally, on the Beeline sponsorship front, our 
treasurer, Martin Hirst, has kindly donated a suitable 
case to accompany the “Moto II” GPS event prize.  
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